 ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

 HELD AT 

THE ASTHALL LEIGH MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 7.30pm

Present: Lynne Hughson, Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen, Vice Chairman (CA), Sue Wingfield Digby (SWD) and Edward Walker (EW).
In Rita Gunn’s absence CA minuted the meeting.
1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 10 September 2019 were approved.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Toby Train (TT), Nicholas Field-Johnson (OCC) (NFJ), Alex Poston (WODC) (AP), Rita Gunn (RG)

3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were none.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Asthal Triangle
The request for funding was submitted to OCC and after some email communication requesting information about how we funded the shortfall, RG requested a BACS transfer to the Council account. I have not yet been able to confirm that this has happened since we do not have electronic banking. NFJ might be able to find a further £500, but he will not know until he reviews his budget in January.
b) Asthal Bridge. 
RG has emailed OCC (Robin Calver ) requesting attendance at our February meeting but has had no response. She will email again and perhaps NFJ could chase them.

c) Allotments and Land Registry. 
The Asthall Leigh Memorial Hall Committee is currently thinking about how the recently purchased field will be used. As a result, the proposal to create an orchard on the Asthall Leigh allotments will probably be the sole responsibility of the Parish Council.

d) Speeding through the villages.
RG was emailed by Mike Kefford in Field Assarts about speeding and he had spoken to someone in Stonesfield who was using Community Speed watch cameras. She has contacted the person and he said that he doesn’t know of any villages which share equipment and the cost of equipment is about £2500. She has spoken to NFJ about this and he said that it was not recommended by all the police forces.NFJ had raised the problem in Field Assarts with Chief Inspector Hockham but he had been advised that this was not a police priority.

e) Notice Boards. 
Asthall noticeboard has been treated. Work still has to be carried out on the Asthall Leigh board.
f) Replacement benches
A bench has been ordered but it has not arrived. TT has posted a cheque for its purchase. Request that RG chases. 

g) Pollution of the Windrush.
CA attended the Water Day Meeting organised by WODC on 22nd October. It was a very interesting and relevant meeting with main presentations from Environmental Agency, Thames Water and WASP. NFJ questioned Thames Water and EA in a robust manner because of the concerns about flooding and pollution of the Windrush and the fact that little had been done to overcome the problems. This was supported by WASP who are now presenting influential evidence to support the pollution problems and the necessity for them to be overcome. LH agreed to write to the new MP for Witney after the General Election to raise our concerns once more.
 

h) Fordwells trough. 
Still awaiting work to be carried out.

i) The Windmill. 
Under new management with effect from 27th November. Concerns raised about lighting and suggested that LH writes to AP to find out to whom we should write about the brightness of the lights and light pollution.

j) Defibrillator training.
This had been well received. Thanks to SWD for hosting the Asthall Leigh training session.
k) Gigaclear. 
Nothing to report.
5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
None.
6. PLANNING MATTERS
a)
18/03643/CM Disused Quarry Worsham Lane Asthall Leigh.  Importation, levelling and compacting of 10,470m3 of inert waste soils for the construction of 7 bunds (varying between 186m3 and 7,797m3) for use by Brize Norton Gun Club at Old Quarry in Worsham. Awaiting decision
b)
19/02105/HHD  The Rickyard,  Asthall Leigh. Alterations and erection of front porch to main house. Addition of box dormer to garage to create first floor office. Conversion of part of store to gym. Alterations to existing annex. Approved
c)
19/01310/FUL Heythrop Hunt Kennels to move to South Lawn, Swinbrook. Approved

LH had received concerns from people living in Fordwells about Wychwood Grange (formerly Fordwells Farm Barns) about the rental of this property for up to 30 people and possible noise. LH agreed to communicate with AP to enquire of the necessity for planning/licencing of events.
7. HIGHWAYS

Salt and salt bin has been installed at Asthall Leigh. Thanks expressed to NFJ for following this up with OCC. EW reported that no salt has been delivered to Asthal. RG was requested to follow this up.
8. FINANCE
The following  payments were approved:

a) Street furniture Direct for bench
£282.00
b) ALMH for Annual Meeting drinks
£30.00

9. THAMES VALLEY POLICE
No report

10. RAF Brize Norton
CA to attend a meeting on 20th November
11. OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)

A40 HID BID

Oxfordshire County Council has been successful with its Housing Infrastructure Fund bid of £102.00 million which is addition to the current £38 million A40 bus lane scheme.

The announcement means that the County Council can deliver:

Extension of the A40 dual carriageway from Witney to the proposed Eynsham park and ride, including improving cycling facilities along the route.

Extension of A40 westbound bus lane from west of Duke’s Cut Canal and railway bridges close to Oxford near to the proposed Eynsham park and ride.

A40 capacity and connectivity improvements to widen access at Duke’s Cut Canal and railway bridges, extending the eastbound and westbound bus priority lane, prioritising bus rapid transit at this pinch point.

Delivering these schemes will help the traffic flow along the A40 which should lead to a reduction in traffic cutting through the A4095, this includes HGVs.

NORTH COTSWOLD LINE TASKFORCE

It’s not just about road improvements to the A40 corridor as Oxfordshire County Council along with Gloucestershire, Herefordshire, Warwickshire and Worcestershire County Councils are working with Network Rail and First Great Western on developing the North Cotswold line. This would include partial doubling of the line, station improvements along with signal improvements, the cost would be in the region up to £200 million pounds. We need to produce a strategic business case that then can be agreed to release the funds from the department of Transport. The outcome from this would be 4 trains an hour from Hanborough which would transform connectivity to Oxford and London.

LOCAL CYCLING ROUTES

I would like to thank Colin Carritt for organising a meeting to discuss local cycling routes which would improve routes in and around Woodstock. we all have to work together to get the maximum benefit. Two key routes were discussed one from Old Woodstock into the centre of town and to the school. The other route was to Hanborough station making it as easy as possible for people to cycle to the station.

OTHER POINTS


(I) County council backs proposals for integrate health and social care system.

Proposals for a new ‘integrated care system’ for Oxfordshire designed to improve health and social care services were welcomed by the county council’s Cabinet. The new joined-up health and care system will also cover Buckinghamshire and Berkshire West. A draft of the five-year plan for an integrated care system has been published and is due to be submitted to NHS England in November.

In the draft plan, the NHS and local authorities in the three areas have committed to planning health and care services around individual needs. Health and care organisations will work collectively to help people enjoy better health by focusing on preventing illness and improving care for those who need it.

The principle of ‘local first’ has been established, with community-run services a vital part of the integrated care system. GP practices will become part of ‘primary care networks’ that serve communities of around 30-50,000 people. By working together, GP practices will offer access to a wide range of local services, such as NHS and social services, as well as services provided by voluntary groups.

These care networks will also be part of larger ‘integrated care partnerships’ – one for each of the three county areas, including Oxfordshire. The partnerships will join up local hospital and mental health services with council and community services.

(II) Oxfordshire communities invited to bid for £1m fund to provide youth services. 

Voluntary and community organisations are being invited to bid for a share of Oxfordshire County Council’s new £1m Youth Opportunity Fund. The fund is aimed at groups that can provide activities and opportunities for young people between the ages of 11-18, and 11-25 with special educational needs.

Feedback from Oxfordshire residents points to strong support for improving community-run youth services. This new fund is available to help existing projects expand and new ones get started. Grants of up to £70,000 are available.

By offering start-up funding in previous years, the council has already helped many community-run groups provide support for younger children and families. Now the aim is to do the same for youth services.

Community-run youth schemes complement the work of the county council’s children’s services, which target resources at young people and families with additional needs and those at risk of abuse and neglect. The council also has a desire for more youth clubs to be established.

The county council believes communities are well placed to provide universal services and this is already an established model in Oxfordshire.

A fund was launched in 2016 to provide grants for local groups to start services for children such as ‘stay and play’, with the creation or continuation of around 40 projects. A similar fund was created for voluntary and community groups to start up day services for older and disabled people in Oxfordshire.
12. WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)
No report
13. INFORMATION AVAILABLE
VE celebration details passed to Asthall Leigh Memorial Hall Committee.
14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
EW was concerned about flooding at Asthal Green because of blocked drains and the Fix My Street request for drain clearance was not accepted. Suggest CA follows this up with NFJ.
The Asthall Leigh Memorial Hall would be organising an event to celebrate VE Day’s 75th Anniversary in May 2020.
15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

At the request of NFJ the following dates were agreed:
Tuesday 25th February
Tuesday 26th May

Parish Meeting – Friday 15th May.
